

SPANISH EMBASSY

24 BELGRAVE SQUARE, LONDON, S. W. I.

4th February, 1965.

Dear Professor,

I have received today the letter of the 20th January signed by yourself, Professors Pierce, Tate and Ribbons, as well as by Mrs. Helen Grant of the University of Cambridge, in which you raise the matter of the re-opening of the library of the "Instituto de Estudios Catalanes", in Barcelona, which you say was closed owing to the suspension of the organization "Omnium Cultural" housed in the same building.

Personally, I have no information on this matter, and in the absence of my Ambassador, who is in Spain at the moment, I have asked the Chargé d'Affaires to transmit your request to the Spanish Government. Would you be so kind as to transmit this information to the other signatories of the letter?

Yours faithfully

ERNESTO LA ORDEN.

Minister in charge of Cultural Affairs.

Professor Arthur Terry, B.A., Department of Spanish The Queen's University, BELFAST.